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WORSHIP SERVICES — 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 am 

FAITH FORMATION — for children during each service 

 
Rev. Scott A. Sager, Pastor ~ pscott8283@comcast.net 

Home 717·630·8874, Cell 717·880·6082 
Sally McClintock, Organist  

Wendy Noel, Secretary 
Church Office Hours: Mon – Thur 9 am to 2 pm 

*Please note, the church office is CLOSED on Holidays. 
. 

 
 

MISSION STATEMENT OF ST. DAVID’S UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST  

St. David’s United Church of Christ strives to be a loving and caring family of God by: 

• Celebrating the Good News of Jesus Christ 

• Committing ourselves to unite the membership 

• Witnessing to our community and the world 

================================================================ 

PRIORITY STATEMENT: 

Our priority is to promote spiritual growth through prayer, bible study, small groups, Faith 

Formation, and worship participation as evidenced by an increased involvement in vibrant, 

purposeful congregational activities. 
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   St. David’s United Church of Christ needs your help.   

   

    Please consider supporting St. David’s Building Fund with a donation in 

memory of your loved one or in honor of someone special. Your generosity makes it possible 

to keep our church growing and thriving.    

   

     Donation Amount:   

   

    ______ $100   

   

    ______ $ 50   

   

    ______ $ 25   

   

    ______ $ 10   

   

    ______ Other   

   

           In Memory of ___________________________________   

   

          In Honor of    ___________________________________   

   

    Donor’s Name and Address ___________________________________   

   

    __________________________________________________________   

   

    Is there anyone you would like an acknowledgement of the donation to be sent to?   

   

    __________________________________________________________   

   

    __________________________________________________________   

   

   Tell us a little bit about the person(s) you would like to memorialize or honor with your  

 donation.   

   

    __________________________________________________________   

   

    __________________________________________________________   

   

   __________________________________________________________  
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"O God, why have you completely 
rejected us? Why are you so angry with 
the ones you care for? Remember the 
people you rescued long ago, the tribe 
you chose for your very own. Think of 
Mount Zion, your home; walk over to the 
temple left in ruins forever by those who 
hate us. Your enemies roared like lions 
in your holy temple, and they have 
placed their banners there. It looks like a 
forest chopped to pieces. They used 
axes and hatchets to smash the 
carvings. They burned down your 
temple and badly disgraced it. They said 
to themselves, 'We'll crush them!' Then 
they burned every one of your meeting 
places all over the country. There are no 
more miracles and no more prophets. 
Who knows how long it will be like this? 
Our God, how much longer will our 
enemies sneer? Won't they ever stop 
insulting you? Why don't you punish 
them? Why are you holding 
back?"  (Psalm 74:1-11) 
 
     Talk about snail mail! A woman 
vacationing in New Jersey wrote a 
postcard and mailed it to her mother in 
Pennsylvania. It arrived 37 years later, 
having fallen behind a post-office sorting 
machine, where it finally was discovered 
and sent on its way. I hope it didn't 
contain any really important information 
that might be time sensitive. 
     That story got me thinking about all 
the change we've experienced in our 
lifetime when it comes to how we view 
time. Today's culture and technology are 
increasingly focused on now. The 
downside to our instant society is that it 
fosters the illusion that anything and 

everything should be ours, well, 
instantly. 
     Our impatience spills over into our 
spirituality. When problems aren't 
quickly resolved, we get angry with God 
or become depressed. Others may 
praise God for fixing their lives, but we 
wonder why God isn't now acting on our 
behalf. The people of Israel had this 
same feeling a few thousand years ago. 
Their frustration is voiced in the words of 
our verse from Psalm 74. 
     But the simple truth is that following 
Christ, growing in maturity, building 
character, resolving most problems, and 
building strong families and 
relationships - all take time. Let's work to 
slow down and let God work in our lives. 
Let's learn to take the longer view of 
time, remembering always that God's 
timing is perfect and often very different 
from ours. May God take our hand and 
help us to walk more slowly through life.  
 
-Rev. Scott A. Sager 

 
 
 
 
 

The Lectionary recommends passages of 
scripture for each Sunday of the year. We will not 
read all of these in worship, but they are provided 
for your individual study and reflection for the 
week. We encourage you to read the lessons the 
week prior to Sunday service.  
 
May 1    Psalm 30, Acts 9:1-20, John 21:1-19, 
Revelation 5:11-14           
May 8    Psalm 23, Acts 9:36-43, John 10:22-30, 
Revelation 7:9-17 
May 15  Psalm 148, Acts 11:1-18, John 13:31-35, 
Revelation 21: 1-6 
May 22  Psalm 67, Acts 16:9-15, John 14:23-29, 
John 5:1-9, Revelation 21:10, 22-22:5 
May 29  Psalm 97, Acts 16:16-34, John 17:20-26, 
Revelation 22:12-21 
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Soul Cleanse 

Therefore, if anyone cleanses himself 

from these things, he will be a vessel 

for honor, sanctified, useful to the 

Master, prepared for every good 

work. 2 Timothy 2:21  

Working at the Hanover Hospital for 35 

years, simple hand washing has been 

ingrained in our brains as the single most 

important defense against fighting and 

spreading germs. If a simple bar (or 

dispenser) of soap can be that effective in 

killing germs and keeping us physically 

healthy, just think what a soul cleansing can 

do for our spiritual well-being. 

Purge me with hyssop, and I shall be 

clean; wash me, and I shall be whiter 

than snow. Psalm 51:7 

“Soap likely originated as a by-product of a 

long-ago cookout: meat, roasting over a fire; 

globs of fat, dripping into ashes. The result 

was a chemical reaction that created a 

slippery substance that turned out to be great 

at lifting dirt off skin and allowing it to be 

washed away.” (Google search)  

“Evidence exists of the production of soap-

like materials in around 2800 BC in ancient 

Babylon.” (Google search) 

He saved us, not because of works 

done by us in righteousness, but 

according to his own mercy, by the 

washing of regeneration and renewal 

of the Holy Spirit. Titus 3:5 

Soap is something we probably take for 

granted. Something we use every day  and is 

readily available to us in either the form of a 

bar or body wash.  

Create in me a clean heart, O God, 

and renew a right spirit within me. 

Psalm 51:10 

The older generation made lye soap. It was 

used for bathing and washing clothes. It was 

also good for a case of poison ivy! 

If I should wash myself with snow 

And cleanse my hands with lye…Job 9:30 

Now a days, there are many varieties of 

soaps to choose from. One of them is made 

by the KIND soap company out of St. Louis, 

Missouri. Advertisements state, “Be KIND 

to your skin, Be KIND to the earth, and Be 

KIND to others.” The soap was designed for 

sensitive skin. If we are kind to our bodies 

with the brand of soap that we use, how 

much more important is it to be kind to our 

souls? 

I will sprinkle clean water on you, 

and you shall be clean from all your 

uncleannesses, and from all your 

idols I will cleanse you. Ezekiel 

36:25 

What doesn’t feel better than a good shower 

to wash away the dirt after a hot day of 

working in the yard or some other outdoor 

activity or sport? After I spend  most of the 

day mulching, I am sweaty, sticky, and 

grimy with black dirt all over my hands and 

under my fingernails. What a satisfying, 

luxurious feeling it is to stand under the 

warm flow of water lathered in soap, letting 

the steady stream wash away all the dirt 

from the day.   

Since we have these promises, 

beloved, let us cleanse ourselves 

from every defilement of body and 

spirit, bringing holiness to 

completion in the fear of God. 2 

Corinthians 7:1  

A soul cleanse may not consist of soap and 

water, but it can be equally satisfying and 

purifying. Recently, we mourned the death 

of Jesus on Good Friday and celebrated the 

Resurrection of Christ on Easter Sunday. On 

that cross, Jesus died to save us from our 

sins. Because our sins were nailed to the 

cross with Him, our souls have been 

cleansed. We have been made righteous 

through Jesus. That is our new identity.  

I will cleanse them from all the guilt 

of their sin against me, and I will 
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forgive all the guilt of their sin and 

rebellion against me. Jeremiah 33:8 

The only thing we are required to do is 

believe in Jesus and the power of His 

Resurrection. When we confess our sins, we 

are forgiven. When we confess our sins, the 

slate is wiped clean. When we confess our 

sins, our souls are cleansed. We then go 

through a process of sterilization much like 

our hands do with soap and water. 

That he might sanctify her, having 

cleansed her by the washing of water 

with the word, Ephesians 5:26  

 After a thorough scrubbing, our hands are 

free of germs and bacteria. After a soul-

cleansing, we are free of sin. This 

purification decontaminates our soul from 

sin. By grace, we are clarified and 

sanctified. Jesus’ death on the cross was the 

perfect atonement for our sins. The dirt has 

been washed away. What doesn’t feel better 

than a good soul cleansing to bring you back 

to God? Purged of sin. Ready to repent and 

begin anew. 

“Wash yourselves, make yourselves 

clean; Remove the evil of your deeds 

from My sight. Cease to do 

evil…Isaiah 1:16 

Confession is our armor against sin as soap 

is the armor for bacteria. Refinement begins 

when we hand our sins over to God, accept 

His forgiveness, and make a earnest attempt 

to do better.  

If we confess our sins, he is faithful 

and just to forgive us our sins and to 

cleanse us from all unrighteousness. 

1 John 1:9 

Tammy Kitzmiller 

 

 

St. David’s U.C.C. Consistory 

Minutes for April 11, 2022 

Dianne Bankard, President called the 

meeting to order at 7 p.m.  

Roll Call was taken.  Present at the meeting: 

Pastor Scott Sager, Pam Hartman, Lucy 

Halter,  Dianne Bankard, Linda Miller, Jim 

Wissler, Wayne Fuhrman, Shirlee Tasto, 

Mike Klinedinst, Sue Brumgard, Jenn 

Fisher, Bob Klinedinst, Mike Hawkins, 

Tammy Kitzmiller 

Pam Hartman made a motion to approve last 

month’s minutes with Mike Hawkins 

seconding.  All approved. 

Treasurer’s Report 
Harley Hartman explained the monthly 

treasurer’s report in advance.  Lucy Halter 

made a motion to approve the report with 

Linda Miller seconding.  All approved. 

Finance 
Finance Meeting Minutes April 10, 2022    

 

 

 

In attendance: Laurel Fuhrman, Dwight 

Myers, Harley Hartman, John Foerster, 

Missy Klinedinst 

1.) Review of Finances as of March 31, 

2022 

a. Balance Sheet-$188,319 

(cash) $850,000 

(Cornerstone) $10,000 (I-

bond) 

b. Treasurer’s Report 

c. Financial Update---Building 

Fund –Kitchen Fund balance 

to be combined with Building 

Fund balance 

d. Current Expense Trend 

2.) Investment/Fund Review 

a. Cornerstone Investment 

update- $850,000 

b. Jonathan Maula from Castle 

Hill Investment on February 

16th, provided investment 

=====================================================================

= 
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return information on 

government bonds and a 

recommended portfolio based 

on a conservative approach. 

He recommends a portfolio 

comprised of the following: 

 70% high quality bonds 

  10% US dividend stocks 

 5% International Bonds/High 

 Yield 

 5% International 

  3% Emerging Markets 

 7% Cash 

 Average 5% return over 10 

 years 

 An all-bond portfolio would 

 average 2.31% over 10 years 

His fee to manage the funds 

for the church would be 8/10 

of 1% of invested funds-

excludes cash balance.  

Account would be opened 

with Charles Schwab, 

typically $50,000 minimum 

balance to open. 

Committee is recommending 

to Consistory for approval to 

use Mr. Maula for investment 

services and opening an 

account with Charles 

Schwab. We would like to 

open the account with the 

minimum balance upon 

approval and when the CD at 

Cornerstone matures in 

August, move $500,000-

$600,000 to the Charles 

Schwab account. 

 

c. $10,000 invested in Series I 

savings bond from the US 

Treasury—current interest 

rate of 7.12%.  Must hold for 

a minimum 1 year, no penalty 

to withdraw after 5 years.  If 

withdraw after 1 year but 

before 5 years, penalty is 3 

months interest. Can 

purchase $10,000 per year. 

3.) New Business 

a.) Committee project 

requests to consider –

grove building 

upgrades (roof, floor, 

parking) or replace 

building?  Church 

parking lot pavement 

updates.  Property 

committee will need 

to evaluate costs. 

b.)Grove rental fee --Jenny 

currently pays 

$75.00/week—she 

gets a copy of the 

grove calendar and 

picks the days that are 

available.  Requesting 

to reduce to 

$75/month or less. 

Wayne turns the gas 

on for her when she 

needs it. She has a 

key to access on days 

she uses it.---

Consistory to discuss 

on 4/11 

d.)Harley to reviewed 

payment history for 

snow removal to 

determine amount to 

send to Ross 

Excavating --$500 

check and $100 gift 

card given in 2021---

Consistory to discuss 

on 4/11 

c.) Scholarship to remember 

Calvin and Miriam 

Roland will be 

established and paid 

from the interest 

earnings. 
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Requirements of the 

scholarship will be 

discussed this month 

at Consistory. If 

decide to award funds 

this year, deadline 

with Hanover Public 

School District is the 

middle of April. —

Consistory to discuss 

on 4/11 

d.)Bynaker Scholarship to be 

paid from Roland 

estate funds. 

Currently $3,748.91 

in Scholarship Fund 

for this purpose.  

Proposing to roll back 

into current expense 

fund balance and 

budget amount each 

year. 

2022 meetings: July 3rd, November 

13th following first church 

service. 

Church and Ministry 
Did not meet. 

Personnel 
Did not meet. 

Care 
Did not meet.  

• Provided one funeral luncheon 

Next meeting is May 3, 2022 

Fellowship  
Did not meet. 

Fireside Friends 
• April 23, 2022 Making Soap and 

soap bombs at Aleshia and Mike 

Hawkins. 

• May 1, 2022 Selling soap and soap 

bombs between church services for 

Mother’s Day gifts. 

• Ladies’ Tea at Forney House Tea 

Room on Sunday, June 12th at 1:30 

p.m. A sign up sheet has been posted 

in the overflow room. 

Mission 
Met Thursday, April 7, 2022    

OLD BUSINESS:    Waiting for acceptance 

into Rural King’s Church Week program.   

Program is not scheduled for Easter, perhaps 

in December. Community Aid – Continuing 

to drop off donations at their store.                        

OFFERING:  One Great Hour of Sharing 

Offering March 27th, Collected $330. 

NEW BUSINESS:         

Operation Underground Railroad 

Offering – April 17th     

Homewood Benevolent Fund / 

Mother’s Day Offering, May 8th 

Envelopes needed.    

Is the Homewood Auxiliary Tea 

being held this June? 

Summer Lunch Program – Food 

collections to start in May through 

June. 

Emergency Fund – Current Balance 

at $4,245.30 

Strengthen the Church Offering – 

June 5th. Will order envelopes online. 

Hoffman Homes Bake Sale – June 

19, 2022 – Donations of baked goods 

needed. 

Hoffman Homes Membership Drive 

– Month of June 

Hanover Against Hunger Event April 

20th      

Next Meeting Date:    Thursday, May 5, 

2022    6:45 PM 

Music and Worship 
Met April 7, 2022 

• Bell Choir to play at second service 

on Easter Sunday. 

• Tommy Morris’ band will play, and 

the Choir will sing at first service. 

• Maundy Thursday Seder meal April 

14, 2022 at 7 p.m.  

• The sanctuary will be open for a 

Good Friday prayer vigil.  
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• Good Friday evening service 7 p.m.  

• Easter sunrise service 6:30 a.m. 

Breakfast to follow. 

• Communion at both the 8:30 a.m. 

and 10:30 a.m. services on Easter 

Sunday. 

• Muffins for Mothers on Mother’s 

Day. 

• A white cloth will be placed on the 

cross Easter Sunday. 

• Pam Hartman to set up flowers on 

Easter Sunday. 

• Fellowship Sunday will be the 

second Sunday in May along with 

the Muffins for Mothers. 

• Youth Sunday is 10/10/22. 

• Re-Dedication/Baptism to be 

scheduled for either August 14th or 

August 21st at either Lake Marburg 

or Long Arm Dam. 

History and Library 
Emily Caltrider and Jim Wissler are meeting 

with Pastor Scott on April 18th to find out 

what needs cleaned out.  

Stewardship 
• Peanut butter ball sale a BIG 

success.  

Thank you, Stewardship, for all your hard 

work and diligence. 

Christian Education 
• 45 kids came out for the Egg Hunt. 

• 20 people helped fill the eggs. 

Thanks to all who helped with the egg hunt 

to make it a success! We had some really 

positive feedback from the community. 

Youth and Young Adult 
• Mike and Aleshia Hawkins received 

$115 in cash donations for mulch 

plus 14 bags of mulch for the Prayer 

Labyrinth.  

• It took 2 tons of stone and 47 bags of 

mulch to restore the Labyrinth. 

Thank you to all who donated and a special 

thank you to Mike and Aleshia for supplying 

the rest of what was needed and laying the 

stone and mulch. It is a beautiful addition 

enjoyed by both the congregation and 

community. 

• There is an opportunity for youth 

who have completed kindergarten 

through 11th grade to attend Camp 

Nawakwa in Arendtsville, PA this 

summer since Hartman Center has 

now closed. Nawakwa’s Camp 

Director, Mindy Shively, will be 

contacting the church office with 

additional information. 

Evangelism 
• We have a few people signed up for 

the Community Clean Up Day so we 

are going to be holding the clean up 

day on either May 7th or May 14th. 

We will be deciding on a day this 

week. 

 Medical Supply Closet 
• Busy as usual. 

• Mount Joy Ministries will send 

broken equipment to the prison for 

repair. 

• Dr. Lunsford’s office continues to 

send supplies to the Ukraine. One 

tractor trailer load was already sent. 

• We have such a surplus of equipment 

we don’t know where to go with it 

all. Looking for other places to give 

some of the equipment to. 

• Will try to find out from Hanover 

Hospital how we can advertise to 

offer equipment to patients. 

• Considering advertising in the 

Merchandiser. 



 9 

• Lucy will continue trying to find 

places to share excess equipment 

with.  

• When are we going to be able to start 

using the trailer? Need a letter stating 

Lucy is approved to represent the 

committee. Tammy Kitzmiller will 

compose a letter. 

Property 
Met April 5, 2022 

Attendees:  Bob Klinedinst; Wayne 

Fuhrman, Dwight Myers 

Items of Discussion: 

 
1) We need to decide on gift idea for 

Ross Excavating for handling the 

snow removal. 

2) Reagan agreed to clean grove 

chairs/tables when the weather gets 

warmer so she can do it outside. 

3) Reem Roofing came to repair roof 

above mini-split in Sunday School 

Classroom.  At this time, the repair 

has appeared to fix the problem.  

4) Space heater will be used to heat 

women’s bathroom when weather 

turns cold. 

5) We are still thinking of ideas on how 

to correct the altar light issue. 

6) Ross Excavating was hired to replace 

culvert drain in church parking lot. 

7) Home Paramount was contacted 

about ant issue at the grove building. 

8) We need to replace dirt and millings 

that were pushed out of place with 

snow plow.  

9) We need to clean up the leaves 

around the grove building that blew 

in over winter. 

10) Czapp and Griffith was hired to 

repair radiator leak in over flow 

room as well as the boilers.  

11) We are looking for volunteers to 

clean/dust the sliding wood doors 

between the sanctuary and overflow 

room.   

12) We met with cleaning company to 

discuss our options of cleaning the 

grove building over the weekend 

when there are rentals on both 

Saturday and Sunday. 

13) Thanks to Branson Fuhrman for 

cleaning up broken branches in 

cemetery and brush pile along 

neighbor’s fence.   

14) Thanks to Wade Fuhrman with 

Fuhrman’s Lawn and Landscaping 

for donating labor to install stone 

inside the HVAC fencing and for 

mulching the church beds.  

       15)Thanks to Bob Klinedinst for 

reattaching men’s sink to the wall that was 

damaged by renter. 

Old Business 
• Decide who we will be providing the 

second quarter outreach luncheon 

for.  

• Discussed and decided on two $100 

gift cards for Adam Ross for snow 

removal. 

o Also need to ask Adam if he 

would prefer that we buy the 

ice melt salt next year. 

Mike Hawkins motioned to approve the gift 

cards for Adam with Jim Wissler seconding 

the motion.  

• The Ben Bynnaker scholarship is due 

April 24, 2022 and will be reviewed. 

• Would like to form a committee to 

set up the Rowland Scholarship for 

Hanover High School for next year. 

• Discussed opening an account with 

Charles Schwab for investments.  

Jim Wissler made a motion to approve 

opening an account with Charles 

Schwab with Mike Hawkins seconding. 

All approved. 
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New Business 
• Volunteers needed to clean/dust 

sliding doors between sanctuary and 

overflow room. 

• Considering hiring Connie Wetzel 

cleaning service for when there is a 

double rental on the Grove building 

on weekends. 

o $80 for the initial cleaning 

o $50 for weekend cleaning 

when there is a double rental 

A motion to approve considering Connie 

Wetzel Cleaning Service was approved by 

Mike Klinedinst with Sue Brumgard 

seconding. 

• Elders will discuss increasing the 

amount charged to rent the Grove 

Building. 

• Boiler inspection is needed. Wendy 

will call about certificate. 

• Thank you to Mike Klinedinst for 

fixing the shed door. 

• A new roof is needed on the Grove 

Building. There is a significant leak 

in the storage area of the Grove 

Building. 

o Also consider new flooring 

and siding for the Grove 

Building. 

• Dee Hertzog asking Closers to make 

sure the television and heat are 

turned off in the nursery after second 

service.  

o Also make sure the heater is 

turned off in the ladies’ 

bathroom.  

• Considering donating to Britton 

Coffee as a sponsor. 

• We will be continuing to receive 

Memorial/In Honor of Donations for 

the Building Fund as the church will 

always be in need of repairs and 

upkeep. 

o Will ask Wendy to include 

the form with the next 

newsletter. 

• Stewardship Committee Wish List – 

improvements for the Grove 

Building and church parking lot 

• Received a request from the lady 

who utilizes the Grove Building for 

baking several times per week to 

have her rental fee reduced. She 

currently pays $75 a week to rent 

and uses the building three days out 

of the week. Discussed decreasing 

her rent to $50/week and asking if 

she could light the stove herself. 

• Ministry reports are in and 

Consistory would like a member 

from each committee to attend the 

annual meeting on April 24th 

between services to give a brief 

description of what the committee 

does and answer any questions. 

A motion was made by Pam Hartman to 

adjourn the meeting with a second by Linda 

Miller. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 Tammy Kitzmiller, Secretary 

So then, let us aim for harmony in the 

church and try to build each other up.  

Romans 14:19 
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FINANCIAL UPDATE -  March 31, 2022  

    

Current Expenses   Balance 

  Month Y-T-D 3/31/2022 

Total Income   $18,986   $847,877   

Net Expenses   $18,272   $49,892   

Gain (Loss)    $714   $797,985   
                              Last Year (2021)   $391   $8,037   

Current Expense Fund 
Balance    $925,133  

 

Other Funds:   Balance 

  Month Y-T-D 3/31/2022 

Building Fund Receipts   $1,335   $223,190   $65,993  

Building Fund Expenses   $-   $-   

    

Improvement Fund Receipts   $1,378   $3,552   $19,881  

Improvement Fund Expenses   $-   $-   

    

Emergency Fund Receipts   $80   $796   $4,245  

Emergency Fund Expenses   $242   $292   

    

Attendance 
 Average  Attendance   

  Month Y-T-D 

% Change 
from Last 

Year 

Sunday School  12 10  

       Traditional Service  106 108  
       Contemporary Service  61 55 

Via Phone  9 9  

Streaming  6 7  

Weekly Web Views  45 38  

(Less SS & Web Views) Total  182 179 -12.8% 

    

Last Year      TS  95 95  

CS  104 110  

  199 205  
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 Summer Lunch Program -2022 

 

We will continue to hold the Summer Lunch program this year.  With all of the 

limited amount of food items out there, we really need everyone’s help with 

purchasing donations when they see them on the shelves. Buying items in bulk 

numbers will be even more challenging this year. 

 

You can bring your donations to your church.  In addition, Sue and Shelley will 

be at St. David’s Lutheran church on May 3, 10, 24, and 31 from 5-6 p.m. to 

accept any donations. Please drive to the covered entrance so we can collect 

your items.  The program will begin June 7th. Thank you for your generosity! 

 

2022 Summer Lunch Donations 

 

Canned Items   Boxed Items 

-15 oz. baked beans            -12-18 oz. box or Rice 

-10.75 oz. chicken noodle      Krispie, Cheerios, or 

OR beef vegetable soup        Honey Nut Cheerios 

-14.75 oz. canned pasta  -boxes of granola bars 

            -100% fruit juice boxes 

                      -7.3oz box of Mac & Cheese 

 

 

Plastic/Glass Items  Cold Items 
 

-14 oz. jar of pizza sauce       -8 pk of hot dogs 

-18 oz. jar of peanut butter   -8 oz. bag of  

-64 oz. bottle of 100%           shredded 

Apple juice         mozzarella cheese   
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Men’s Group Meeting 

Mon May 23rd    7 pm 
  

Continuation of book study 
 

Culture Shock a book by 

 Chip  Ingram.  A Biblical 

 Response  to Today’s Most 

 Divisive Issues 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

SPRING 

CLEANING ? 

 

Remember if you 

are donating 

clothing to 

Community Aid 

give them this # 

20003 and our 

church will 

receive money for 

the donation. 

 

These funds are applied to the 

emergency fund 

 

CALLING ALL SENIOR’S! 
We would like to honor all of our graduating 

seniors on their achievement! Please call or email 

the church office and provide the student’s name, 

where they are graduating from, along with their 

degree earned and employment plans if they are 

known. If they are graduating high school, you 

may provide us with what they plan to do after 

graduation. The graduation recognition will be 

held on Sunday, May 29th.  We need all 

information by Sunday, May 22nd.   

Call: 717-637-2299 or email: 

stdavidsucc@embarqmail.com 

 

Please send Sally McClintock pictures 
 

 
 

www.nhm-pa.org 

 

 

mailto:stdavidsucc@embarqmail.com
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HANOVER AREA 

COUNCIL OF 

CHURCHES   

PAL DATE:  Saturday ,  MAY 28th 

 

  HOMEWOOD BENEVOLENT    

       FUND  OFFERING 

 

    Offering Date MAY 8th 

MOTHER’s DAY OFFERING 

 
This Benevolent Fund Offering helps 

Homewood to fill in the gaps of finances for 

those who are unable to contribute to their 

care. 

 

Residents are never asked to leave due to 

financial reasons.  Regardless of income 

levels, everyone at Homewood is treated 

with dignity and respect.  Our contributions 

will help to provide continued care for those 

that need it most.  Thank you for your 

support. 

 

      VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  

    HANOVER AREA COUNCIL  

              OF CHURCHES 

 
The Council is asking St. David’s UCC to 

provide a team of volunteers to help at the 

building at 136 Carlisle St.  We can help in 

many ways.  They would like the clients to 

feel welcome by sharing our smiles and  

listening skills. A good time for this would 

be anytime between 1-5 PM.   

Volunteers are also needed at the front desk 

from 9AM – Noon to answer phone calls.   

There are various other opportunities to 

serve such as stocking the shelves, or being 

a Meals on Wheels Driver, etc. 

 

If you would be willing to help by being on 

our Council Volunteer team, please contact 

Linda Huggens.  A sign up sheet is on the 

bulletin board. 

  

If you have further questions, you may also 

contact Grace Mullen, the Volunteer Co-

ordinator at the Council via email at 

gracemullen3@gmail.com. Or you may call 

the Council office at 717-633-6353.  Thank 

you! 

        CLOTHING BANK 
The Clothing Bank is in desperate need of 

the plastic bags you may have from your 

grocery store.  They could also use the two-

handled fabric tote bags.  You may place 

these items in the grocery cart in the 

vestibule.  Thank you! 

 

            THANK YOU!! 

 
We appreciate the donations made to the 

One Great Hour of Sharing offering held on 

March 27th.  We collected $330.00 that will 

assist agencies providing care to refugees 

and victims of natural disaster.  Thank you 

very much.  

 

 

 

 

 

Do you know of a needy family in the Hanover 

area? 

Free Grocery Kits are 

available at St. Pauls’ Lutheran Church 

127 York Street, Hanover 

Every Saturday 10 am, to 11 am 

Fruit, Potatoes and Pantry Items 

 



 

 

 

 15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CEMETERY TRUSTEE NEEDED: A volunteer is 

needed to serve as a Cemetery Board Trustee (3-

year term). The Cemetery Board usually meets 

just once a year and handles making decisions 

regarding the cemetery. See Dwight Myers or 

Pastor Sager if you are interested in serving as a 

volunteer on the Cemetery Board. 
 

 

 
 

Thank you ! To my St. David’s Church 

Family, for all your love and care to me and 

my family over this time of my husband 

Clyde’s death. 

To Pastor Sager for all his visits with Clyde 

over the years. 

To the Care Committee for the luncheon, 

which was very good. 

Love Joan, Allen, Jen, Jacob and Justin. 

The Werner Family. 

 

 

Dear Pastor Scott, 

Thank you for your guidance during this time 

and your thoughtful words at the service for 

Clyde. You brought comfort to our family 

and friends during this difficult time. 

Best wishes, 

Joan, Allen, Jen, Jacob and Justin 

 

Thank You! 

 

To everyone who donated mulch and money 

to beautify the Prayer Labyrinth. A special 

thank you to Sue and RJ Utz for their 

assistance spreading the mulch and stone.  It 

looks beautiful. 

 

Mike and Aleshia Hawkins 

 

Spring Community Day 
 

 
The Spring Cleanup/Yard 

Work-day  

has been scheduled for Saturday, May 28th. 

If you are interested in helping please be at the 

church by 9:00 am. 

 

Please contact Tyler Little, Aleshia Hawkins or 

Tammy Kitzmiller for additional information. 

 

PALNEEDS 

 -- single serve fruit cups, cans of mixed 

vegetables, sandwich bags 
 

CLOTHING BANK -- family sized 

toiletries, men’s & women’s ankle socks, 

women’s underwear size 7, men’s 

underwear, white t shirts xl/2x, women’s 

plus 1x, 2x, 3x underwear, diapers size 5 

& 6, white trash bags 
 

CHANGING LIVES SHELTER --  

Men’s boxers (s,m,l,xl) disposable gloves 

m/l, Lysol spray, Clorox wipes, sugar, 

Q-Tips 

 

Fireside Friends invites you 
to a tea at 

Forney House Tea 
Room and Gift Shop 
252 Frederick Street, 
Hanover 

Sunday, June 12th, 
1:30 PM     
 You must sign up by June 5th 

Price: $30.50 (tax and gratuity extra) 
Includes one bottomless tea, soup, salad, three 
kinds of sandwiches and three different desserts 
and scones 
 

Contact Pam Hartman at 717-873-7585 if you have any 

dietary needs 
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1 - Tim Green 
 Bret Hertzog 
 Carla Klinedinst 
 Nancy Smith 
 Skyler Stremmel 
2 - Lynn Johnson 
 Hugh Reynolds, Jr. 
3 - Sarah Bollinger 
 Matthew Dell 
 Leo Lawler III 
 Erin Schulze 
4 - Jill Blevins 
 Mike Gable 
 Reagan Taylor 
 Leslie Thomas 
 June Wilt 
 Tammy Witt 
5 - Andy Garvick 
 Jacob Geiman 
 Lauren Bowman 
6 - Rebecca Foerster 
 Cameryn Ross 
 Lisa Thayer 
7 - Stephanie Hoare 
8 - Holly Martin 
 Cindy Rohrbaugh 
9 - Katy Seibert 
 Jodi Klinedinst 
 Viola Wagaman 
10- Lacey French 
 Isaac Becker 
 Sandi Showalter 
 Kristine Hann 
11 - Beth Stair 
 Max Wagaman 
 Phyllis Zumbrun 
12 - Cathy Crumbie 
 Jessica Crumbie 
 Grant Muller 
 Joyce Stauffer 
13 - Judy Dutterer 
 Armin Rohrbaugh 
 Mason Hoover 
 Gary Simpson 
 Carson Klinedinst 
14 - Dawn Caltrider 
 Kenneth Garrett 
 Eugene Nace 
 Clair Nottingham 

 Rebekah Rocha 
 Jody Shue 
 Jeremy Zumbrum 
15 - Wanda Bankert 
 Stacie Michel 
 Richard Miller 
 Justin Landis 
16 - Jesse Mills 
17 - Doug Dell 
 Chelsea Rhodes 
18 - Dave French 
 Alexis Gladfelter 
 Wendy Noel 
 Anna Ross 
 Shelley Frock 
19- Camden Williams 
20 - Jarred Gable 
 Sandy Harmon 
21 - Vicki Fogle22 - Steve Dotson 
 David Duckworth 
23 - Julie Conrad 
 Curtis Cullison 
 Aimee Tasker 
 Dylan Eckard 
 Ketti Reptsik 
24 - Jenn Fisher 
 Amiee Prince 
 Danielle Badders 
 Carol Myers 
 Charlotte Racer 
25 - Keifer Harrison 
 Tyler Heck 
26 - Megan Baker 
 Tracey Baugher 
 Tom Junga 
27 - Mark Nafe 
 Cinda Reed 
 Mona Tipton 
 Mitchell Klinedinst 
 Dalton Hunter 
28 - Todd Bankert 
 Marissa Horn 
 Kelly Boyer 
 Katelyn Groft 
29 - Darlene Custer 
30 - John Klinedinst 
 Missy Soistman 
31 - Cindy Meckley 
 Sally Cookson 
 
 

 
 
 
2 - Darrell & Joy Nace 

3 - Jesse & Irene Crumbie 
4 - Kevin & Nila Wentz 
5 - Michael & Nikki Bair 
 Chris & Cindy Wilson 
6 - Dan & Judy Michel 
9 - Lloyd & Lisa Thayer 
11 - Jerry & Greta Geisler 
 Larry & Kathleen 
 Raubenstine 
 Rodney and Joyce Swartz 
12 - Richard & Donna Miller 
 Mike & Jody Shue 
13 -  Nick & Robin Loncar 
14 - Armin & Debbie Rohrbaugh 
 Danny & Jackie Shugars 
15 - Ted & Sharon Clousher 
 Blaine & Missy Gladfelter 
16 - Robert & Christine 
   Gladfelter 
17 - Bill & Kathy Gill 
18 - Gary & Lisa Knisley 
 Bill & Lory Myer 
 Zackary & Ashley Groft 
19 -  David & Linda Duckworth 
 Jesse & Amanda Mills 
20 - Wayne & Laurel Fuhrman 
 Michael & Aleshia   
 Hawkins 
21 - Mike & Missy Klinedinst 
22 - Scott & Jodi Klinedinst 
 Dennis and Joan Leese 
 Glenn & Gina Wilson 
 Brock & Madison Geiman 
23- Brandon & Kelly 
 Klinedinst 
 Steve & Jody Klinedinst 
 Harry & Jane Reiblich 
 Bradley & Sherry Weaver 
24 - Jerry & Jessica Misner 
26 - Steve & Holly Stair 
 Troy & Maddy Lowe 
27 - Scott & Diana Brown 
 Dale & Carol Myers 
28 - Justin & Jordan Landis 
29 - Brett & Kari Paige 
 Daniel & Pauline Snyder 
 Thomas & Crystal Belivakici 
 Justin & Lauren Miller 
30 - Todd & Wanda Bankert 
 Joe & Lisa Kuhns 

Please call church office at  

717-637-2299 for changes/additions. 
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